AN ACT RELATIVE TO SUSTAINABLE WATER CONSERVATION PRACTICES

1. This legislation provides needed oversight of an industry that works directly with one of the Commonwealth’s most valuable resources: water.

1. The Irrigation Association of New England and he Green Industry Alliance is pursuing legislation that requires the certification and registration of irrigation contractors.  

1. This legislation will improve water conservation and management and reduce undesirable runoff.  A properly designed, constructed, and maintained system can produce dramatic savings.

1. Healthy lawns and tress naturally purify the environment and provide stable areas for groundwater recharge.  Proper maintenance, including watering, is essential to their long term health

1. This legislation will raise the professionalism of the industry and ensure that all newly installed or renovated irrigation systems meet certain standards.  Only certified irrigation contractors would be allowed to install residential and commercial landscape irrigation systems that meet certain efficiency requirements.

1. This legislation will protect consumers from unprofessional and unscrupulous contractors.

1. The Board of Registration would have the power to establish the standards for certification, suspend, revoke, non-renew certifications and maintain a roster of certified irrigation contractors.

1. This legislation improves the safety of water supplies and the public at-large.


